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      English firm wins £500k North Wales Police contract

  
Nov 2 2009 by Carl Butler, Daily Post 

A CONTRACT to run speed awareness and driver improvement courses for North Wales Police has been handed to a Berkshire company.

Hundreds of drivers from across North Wales choose to enrol on the courses – introduced in 2006 and available in Welsh and English – as an alternative to going through the court system and having points put on their driving licences or being fined.

Four staff are employed running the courses along with 16 self-employed Driving Standards Agency approved instructors, two of whom speak Welsh, from the Greenfield Business Park near Holywell. The courses are worth £500,000 a year. Dave Faulkner, head of Highways and Transportation for Flintshire, said: "Speed awareness courses have been run by Flintshire County Council on behalf of North Wales Police for a number of years. Police procurement rules now dictate that, due to the overall annual value of the courses, they should be put out to tender to demonstrate value for money. "Flintshire County Council has been notified that we are not the successful tenderer but we are presently appealing against the decision. "Several staff are affected by the loss of this contract but the tender is subject to TUPE regulations whereby staff could be transferred to the successful tenderer."

The courses cost £60 for three-hour sessions and on average about 30 people attend each session with as many as three courses a day operating from the centre.

One businessman who operates from the Centre said: “Our concern is the potential loss of the biggest tenant at the business centre. You have to be surprised at a contract like this being placed by the police with a company outside Wales.”

A spokeswoman for North Wales Police said: “North Wales Police Authority is proposing to award the contract for North Wales Police driver improvement programme to Drive Tech (UK) Plc who are based in Berkshire. This was the result of completion of the European public procurement process in line with public contract regulations.”

A spokesman for North Wales Police Authority said: “I understand the tender does require the successful contractor to provide a bilingual service. However, the matter has not yet been referred by the Force to the Police Authority for a final decision. When it does we will be looking carefully at all the relevant factors.”

A spokeswoman for Drive Tech said they could not comment until the contract was officially confirmed. Go to http://www.drivetech.co.uk/driveraware/  note the  Important  note

The PPP comments, We are aware of the content of these courses and some of it is useful and positive but generally they are a wasted opportunity to put over some ideas and facts to deal with real factors causing crashes on our roads. We were impressed by a PARAMEDIC’s contribution on the DVD. But when he is on the scene it is often too late. As always the PPP emphasises prevention and we know that Real Road Safety is about psychology not physics. Our supporters tell us that only TWO courses/day are held with less from 10- 21 participants??.  NWPF & the PA seem to have real trouble with statistics of every kind…

